
1 
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Jenniffer Nelson (7947) 
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(801) 324-5935 (fax) 
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Attorneys for Questar Gas Company 
 
             

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
 
APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF   THE 
2011 YEAR BUDGET FOR ENERGY  
EFFICIENCY PROGRAMS AND MARKET  
 TRANSFORMATION INITIATIVE                      

 
)
)
)
)
) 

 
Docket No. 10-057-15 

 
QUESTAR GAS COMPANY 

RESPONSE TO COMMENTS OF 
THE OFFICE OF CONSUMER 

SERVICES  
__________________________________________________________________________ 
   

Questar Gas Company (Questar Gas or Company) hereby responds to the issues raised in 

the Memorandum dated December 20, 2010 (Memorandum), from the Office of Consumer 

Services (Office) to the Public Service Commission (Commission) submitted in the above-

referenced docket.  Since that time, Questar Gas and the Office have engaged in discussions 

relating to the Memorandum and have reached a resolution on those items identified therein.   

Specifically, in addition to those items set forth in Questar Gas’ Application for Approval 

of the 2011Year Budget for Energy Efficiency Programs and Market Transformation Initiative, 

Questar Gas agreed to (1) add language to rebate applications indicating that “rebate amounts are 

subject to change with 30 day notice;” (2) list all pending rebate program changes on the 

ThermWise® website; (3) provide the Office and the Division of Public Utilities (Division) with 

quarterly reports setting forth data relating to program participation, Dth savings, actual spending 
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and budgets; (4) provide the Office with a copy of the audit amortization data that is provided to 

the Division on a semi-annual basis; (5)  provide the DSM Advisory Group with written notice 

of any material mid-year budget changes; (6) include Energy Efficiency budget and cost issues in 

the agendas for the upcoming 2011 DSM Advisory Group meetings; (7) include a discussion of 

the energy savings (including Dth saved, and costs avoided) in the agendas for the upcoming 

2011 DSM Advisory Group meetings; (8) meet with the Office and the Division on February 1, 

2011 to discuss progress in processing Authorized Contractor applications; (9) include a 

discussion of the proposed Authorized Contractor requirements in the February GasLight News 

and on the ThermWise® website; and (10) provide a more detailed explanation of material 

budget changes in future annual budget requests.  Questar Gas and the Office have also agreed 

that the Authorized Contractor  requirements for attic, wall and floor insulation rebates should 

not be effective until March 1, 2011.  

Questar Gas has communicated with the Office and the Office has indicated that, with the 

changes and other agreed-upon terms set forth above, it supports the approval of the Questar 

Gas’ Application for Approval of the 2011Year Budget for Energy Efficiency Programs and 

Market Transformation Initiative filed in this docket. 

 DATED this _____ day of January, 2011. 

      Respectfully submitted, 

QUESTAR GAS COMPANY 
 

 
_________________________________ 
Colleen Larkin Bell (5253) 
Jenniffer Nelson (7947) 
Attorneys for Questar Gas Company 
180 East First South 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84145-0360 
(801) 324-5556 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

This is to certify that a true and correct copy of Questar Gas Company Response 

to Comments of the Office of Consumer Services was served upon the following persons by 

email on January 6, 2011: 

 
Patricia E. Schmid 
Felise Thorpe 
Assistant Attorney Generals 
160 East 300 South 
P.O. Box 140857 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114-0857 
pschmid@utah.gov 
fthorpemoll@utah.gov 
 

Paul H. Proctor 
Assistant Attorney General 
160 East 300 South 
P.O. Box 140857 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114-0857 
pproctor@utah.gov 
 

Betsy Wolf 
Salt Lake Community Action Program 
764 South 200 West 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 
bwolf@slcap.org 
 

Sarah Wright, Executive Director 
Utah Clean Energy 
1014 2nd Avenue 
Salt Lake City, UT 84103 
sarah@utahcleanenergy.org 
kevin@utahcleanenergy.org 
brandy@utahcleanenergy.org 
 

Howard Geller, Executive Director 
Southwest Energy Efficiency Project 
(SWEEP0 
2260 Baseline Rd., Suite 212 
Boulder, CO  80302 
hgeller@swenergy.org 
 

Gary A. Dodge 
HATCH, JAMES & DODGE 
10 West Broadway, Suite 400 
Salt Lake City, UT 84101 
gdodge@hjdlaw.com 
 

Dianne R. Nielson 
Governor’s Energy Advisor 
State of Utah 
324 South State, Suite 500 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
dnielson@utah.gov 
 

Kevin Higgins 
Neal Townsend 
ENERGY STRATEGIES 
215 S. State Street, #200 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
khiggins@energystrat.com 
ntownsend@energystrat.com 
 



4 
 

Chris Tallackson 
State Energy Program 
1594 West North Temple, Suite 3110 
PO Box 146100 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
ctallackson@utah.gov 
 

Michelle Beck 
Director 
Office of Consumer Services 
400 Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
mbeck@utah.gov 
 

Barrie L. McKay 
Questar Gas Company 
180 East First South 
P.O. Box 45360 
Salt Lake City, UT  84145-0360 
Barrie.mckay@questar.com 
 

Sophie Hayes 
Staff Attorney 
Utah Clean Energy 
1014 2nd Avenue 
Salt Lake City, UT  84103 
sophie@utahcleanenergy.org 
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